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NOTICE 

As part of the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 (ARPA), the City of Oklahoma City received 
an allocation of $78.5 million from the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds, 
Revenue Replacement Category to provide funding for the Dewey Park Demolition. 

Project MP-0637, New Park Dewey. The project design acknowledges the history of the former 
Dewey Elementary by using and incorporating salvaged materials from the school. Proposed 
amenities will include a playground with safety surface and shade, outdoor exercise equipment, 
parking, seating, public art, a sports court, a trail, a heritage wall, numerous trees, landscaping, and 
drainage improvements. 

 
The City of Oklahoma City requires any contractor engaging in work on public property, for which 
a prequalification class of such work has been established, must be prequalified by the 
Prequalification Review Board for that class of work to perform such work. Information regarding 
prequalification can be found at www.okc.gov/departments/public-works/contractor- 
resources/prequalification. 

 
Additionally, to bid on this Project, the Bidder must be prequalified by the City of Oklahoma 
City’s Prequalification Review Board prior to the bid date as: BUILDING CONTRACTOR “B”. 
Notwithstanding the bidding requirement above, the contractor or subcontractor performing any 
work for which a prequalification class has been created, the contractor must be prequalified in 
that class to perform that work. 

 
Any contractor that would like to bid on this project and are not currently prequalified with the 
City of Oklahoma City, should contact the Prequalification Manager at 405-297-2058 or email 
prequal@okc.gov to discuss the prequalification process. Contractors are encouraged to apply 
early for prequalification to enable processing and enable the potential contractor to bid on this 
project. 
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